







# **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

- November 2: Election Day
- November 4: Planning Commission
- **November 9:** City Council
- November 11: Veterans Day, Offices Closed
- November 23: City Council
- November 25-26: Thanksgiving (Offices Closed)
- **December 11:** Santa's Visit

## **MAYOR'S MESSAGE**

Two weeks ago, the city held an open house to discuss the possibility of bringing fiber into the entire community. A special committee consisting of two City Council members and several wonderful members from the community spent the past 7 months exploring many different options. A special thanks to this committee for getting into the trenches and sifting through the mountain of information of this important topic. The committee was tasked with making a recommendation to the entire City Council. They have done so, and the first public open house was held that same week. This topic is a very important topic and rightly deserves as much light as can be shone on it. Just like the citizens that attended the open house, the City Council has many questions and I do not expect a quick decision on this matter. Staff has or will be shortly pushing out a list of FAQs that were gathered that evening. If the City Council chooses to go forward with this project either as recommended or modified, there will be more chances to voice your support or concerns. For now, I would encourage you to email one or all the City Council members and let them know your thoughts. Much, much more to follow on this topic.

November brings us two significant holidays. First there is Veterans Day. Unlike Memorial Day, Veterans Day pays tribute to all American Veterans-living or dead-but especially gives thanks to living veterans who served their country honorably during war or peacetime. Lately, our Country seems to be in constant turmoil, and it seems almost impossible to reach a consensus on any topic. One thing that I know for certain is that this Country and the lifestyle that we enjoy as citizens of this great Country would not be possible without the sacrifices of the men and women of our armed forces. This Veterans day I would encourage you to fly the flag, reflect upon the role of our armed forces and reach out to thank any veteran that you may

Thanksgiving Day is our second big holiday this month. Living here in this beautiful City at the base of the majestic Ben Lomond Peak, I feel we have much to be thankful for. I would encourage each of you to take a moment between the turkey and the pumpkin pie to reflect on what you have in your life that makes you thankful. I would likewise encourage you to remember those that may be less fortunate, reach out to someone and help make their life better. Both you and the person whose life you touch will benefit from your action. I know what I'm especially thankful for this season. I'm thankful that you care, I'm thankful for all you do, and I'm thankful for you being good neighbors. I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

**ELECTED OFFICIALS CONTACT INFORMATION** 

**Mayor** 

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231 lcall@pleasantviewcity.com

**City Council** 

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881 aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Kevin Bailey (801) 389-8427 kbailey@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100 sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191 dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523 surry@pleasantviewcity.com

Mayor Leonard Call

#### WINTER PARKING REGULATIONS

10.16.030 Prohibited in the Event of a Snowfall.

A. From November 15 through March 15, it is unlawful for any person to park a motor vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other vehicle, or object of any kind, on any public street or right of way while snow plows are operating or while streets are snow or ice covered.

B. It is further unlawful for an individual to permit another individual to park and/or leave a motor vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other vehicle, or object of any kind, to park on any public street or right of way while snow plows are operating or while streets are snow or ice covered.

C. Penalties for violating this chapter shall be an infraction and the following fines shall apply.

1st offense - \$25.00 fine

2nd offense - \$100.00 fine

3rd offense - \$100.00 fine and mandatory vehicle impound

# PLEASANT VIEW VETERANS MONUMENT ANTICIPATES SPRING RIBBON CUTTING

The city appreciates the tremendous community support for the Pleasant View Veterans Monument project. There has been substantial progress thus far. Unfortunately, the ribbon cutting for the monument has been postponed as stones for the monument have been delayed for arrival due to material shortages. A ribbon cutting is anticipated in early Spring 2022. Names of Pleasant View Veterans and donations will continue to be accepted at this time. Contact Amy Mabey, 801-827-0468 or amabey@pleasantviewcity.com, for additional information on becoming involved.

### **VETERANS WEEK EVENTS**

For a full list of Veterans Week 2021 events, please visit the Major Brent Taylor Foundation website at www.majorbrenttaylor.com

#### **PUMPKIN PALOOZA THANK YOU**

Pumpkin Palooza was a great success! We had lots of people turn out and the Youth City Council did an amazing job helping organize the event. We would like to give a special thanks to the following sponsors:

- Johnny Ferry (Honeyville Farms & Lofthouse Cookies)
- Justin Kallias with Sam's Club (chocolate milk)
- Lee's Marketplace for helping provide the candy and pumpkins.
- All who participated!!

#### **SNOW PLOW SEASON**

Snowy weather is likely coming and our fine public works crew is prepared for snow removal this season. With additional roadways added in the past year, crews will move as quickly as possible to address snow removal on our roadways and appreciate the patience of residents as these needs are addressed. Please remember to limit on-street parking in accordance with city ordinances to allow for plows to safely and efficiently remove roadway snow.

### **YOUTH CITY COUNCIL (YCC)**

Come join in the fun by signing up for Youth City Council.

- Participate in city events
- Civic involvement
- Scholarship opportunities
   For more information, contact Sara Urry at
   (801) 737-0523 or surry@pleasantviewcity.com





# SAVE THE DATE - SANTA'S COMING TO PLEASANT VIEW



Santa's coming to Pleasant View Saturday, December 11, 2021 10 am - 12 pm (Noon)

Free community event! Digital pictures taken with Santa will be emailed after the event.







